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www.dcyf.wa.gov

COVID-19 Updates for Child 
Care Providers

July 14, 2020

Welcome to today’s webinar.
Please remember to mute your phone and computer upon entry.

We will begin shortly. Thank you!

http://www.dcyf.wa.gov/
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Virtual Meeting Protocols
Audio and Video Connection

• Throughout the webinar, please mute yourself unless you are speaking or responding to 
a question.

• We have Q&A portions dedicated throughout the meeting, but feel free to use the chat 
box to post questions or comments at any time.

• If for any reason you place the call on hold and music begins to play, your call will be 
disconnected. You are more than welcome to rejoin the meeting once you are available 
again.

• Individuals using a webcam or video option will be displayed throughout the meeting.

If you have any questions or technical difficulties, please contact us via the chat box or at 
dcyf.communityengagement@dcyf.wa.gov.

mailto:dcyf.communityengagement@dcyf.wa.gov
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www.dcyf.wa.gov

COVID-19 Updates for Child 
Care Providers

Nicole Rose, Director, Eligibility and Provider Supports
Rachael Brown-Kendall, QRIS Administrator

http://www.dcyf.wa.gov/
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• Webinars – July and August
• Subsidy and Proclamation 

Updates
• Early Achievers Updates

Agenda
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Subsidy and Proclamation Updates 
Enrollment based payments continuing through August 2020
• Licensed providers continue to claim based on enrollment rather than attendance 

through August 2020.
Effective July 1, 2020:
• DCYF no longer waiving family co-payments
• Families who apply for WCCC must be participating in approved activities

Please contact the Child Care Provider Line with questions: 1-800-394-4571 or 
providerhelp@dcyf.wa.gov.

Background checks and Early Achievers proclamations continued through 
July 2020

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Continuing through August 2020 - Enrollment based payments. 
Licensed providers can continue to claim for their child care subsidy payment based on enrollment rather than attendance through August 2020. 
Effective July 1, 2020:
Waiving family co-payments: Effective July 1, 2020, DCYF will no longer waive family co-payments. Providers will need to resume collecting co-payments in July 2020.
WCCC Approved Activities: Effective July 1, 2020, families who apply or reapply for WCCC will need to meet eligibility requirements for WCCC, including participation in an approved activity. This change does not impact families who applied prior to July 1, 2020. 
Families may reapply online at www.washingtonconnection.org or by calling the Child Care Subsidy Contact Center at 844-626-8687.
School Age Authorizations: There are no changes to school age child care authorizations at this time.
Please contact the Child Care Provider Line with any questions at 1-800-394-4571 or providerhelp@dcyf.wa.gov.
As a reminder, DCYF is hosting a webinar on Tuesday with the Washington State Department of Health (DOH) and the Washington State Department of Labor & Industries (L&I) to talk about the updated guidance and face coverings in child care. Please use this link to ask questions about the related guidance, including face coverings. We will use these questions as the starting place for the webinar next week with DOH and L&I.
Because the COVID-19 pandemic has slowed or closed many of our contracted electronic fingerprint vendor and local law enforcement agencies, the DCYF background check team has implementing several changes so the department can reduce turnaround times, safely remove barriers and effectively assess individuals who may provide care to children:
Allow individuals who pass an in-state background check to have unsupervised access while fingerprints are pending.�All DCYF background check applicants who require fingerprints can be conditionally approved for the purpose of the background check if they pass an in-state name and date-of-birth background check. Fingerprints are still required and the DCYF background check team will track this work moving forward.
Discontinue disqualifying early learning applicants for crimes that are neither federally disqualifying nor relate directly to child safety, permanence or well-being.�Removing crimes on the early learning list that are not federally disqualifying or relate directly to child safety removes barriers to individuals disproportionately disqualified and creates opportunity for children and families to access culturally representative and responsive services.
Stop requesting interstate child abuse and neglect history checks as part of the Child Care and Development Fund Block Grant Act (CCDF) background check requirements for early learning providers.�DCYF is requesting a waiver with the Office of Child Care (OCC) for the requirement to request child abuse and neglect history checks of every state an early learning applicant has lived in the five years preceding the background check application. The goal is to reduce turnaround times for these background checks during this emergency. Most states have an approved waiver for this requirement through Sept. 30, 2020.
What does this mean for child care providers who are hiring new staff?�Providers will still complete background check applications. The DCYF background check team will complete in-state background checks, determine if the individual is conditionally approved for the purpose of the background check and notify the individual if approved. Applicants will continue to receive the fingerprint appointment forms and they will need to submit fingerprints when it is safe and resources are available.

Early Achievers timeline requirements have been suspended temporarily. Data collection is paused because many early learning programs are not operating as usual due to Covid-19. Find much more information on our website page here: https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/coronavirus-covid-19/early-achievers

We have an extensive list of Frequently Asked Questions on our website. Please check there first, then if your question has not already been answered, submit your Covid-19 related questions to the email address listed on the slide.


mailto:providerhelp@dcyf.wa.gov
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Early Achievers Updates
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Data Collection on Hold for the Rest of 2020
• Data collection is on hold through the end of 2020. 

• A submitted request for onsite evaluation is still required to maintain 
subsidy timeline requirements and current ratings, even though no 
data collection is happening at this time.
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Temporary Suspension of Timeline Requirements
Governor Inslee’s Proclamation 20-31 put Early Achievers timeline 
requirements on hold beginning March 26, 2020, through August 1, 
2020. This proclamation:
• Temporarily waives and suspends specific statutes related to Early 

Achievers in order to minimize barriers for early learning programs. 
• This proclamation lifts the Early Achievers timeline requirements for 

registration, Level 2 and rating through August 1, 2020.
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What to Expect When Timelines Resume
• Early learning programs that missed ECEAP or subsidy timeline requirements 

while the proclamation was in effect will have 30 days from the end of the 
proclamation to meet their timeline requirement. 

Registration 
Milestone

• Early learning 
programs must 
enroll to meet the 
registration 
milestone.

Level 2 Milestone

• Early learning 
programs must 
submit their 
application for 
Level 2 to meet 
the Level 2 
milestone.

Rating Milestone

• Early learning 
programs must 
submit a Request 
for On-Site 
Evaluation to 
meet the rating 
milestone. 



10

Looking Ahead
Our Vision for the Future of Early Achievers

• Recent events have highlighted the need for a new vision of how Early Achievers 
can best support early learning programs in providing quality care to the children 
and families they serve.

• During this hold on data collection, we will work with participants and partners to 
reimagine our coaching, data collection and rating process that:

• Further individualizes approaches to supporting and recognizing early learning programs’ 
quality improvement efforts.

• Maintains an active role in addressing issues of equity and systemic racism within the early 
learning system.

• Values and incorporates the input of participants.

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Strives to protect the health and safety of staff and children by limiting on-site visitations
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What We Know
• We want what is best for children to remain at the heart of Early 

Achievers.
• Early Achievers will continue supporting quality improvement efforts.
• Participants will continue to have access to coaching services.
• Even though data collection processes will change, sites will still earn 

a facility rating and receive data to support continuous quality 
improvement.
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Moving Forward
We will work together to reimagine the Early Achievers data collection 
processes and what it means to rate a Level 3 or higher. We will solicit 
input and reflect what we learn back to the community. This process 
will inform DCYF decisions for the next iteration of Early Achievers.  
During this process we will review:

Standards Data 
Collection 

Rating 
Feedback

Rating 
Cycle

Provider 
Role in 
Rating

Level 2 
Activities
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What’s Next
• We are committed to communicating with early learning programs 

throughout this process.

• DCYF will strive to provide advance notice, clear instructions and work 
to offer a flexible approach before data collection resumes some time 
in 2021.
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Questions?

Work directly with your coach or 
Email us at QRIS@dcyf.wa.gov

Call us on our Early Achievers Hotline at 1-866-922-7629

mailto:QRIS@dcyf.wa.gov
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Thank you!

Contact:
dcyf.covid-19@dcyf.wa.gov

mailto:dcyf.covid-19@dcyf.wa.gov
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